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August 15, 2018 
 
 
Jonathon Raner 
1908 County Road 29   
Fort Lupton, CO 80621 

Via email: Bobbyraner80@gmail.com 
 

 
Dear Mr. Raner, 
 
 
The Colorado Oil and Gas Conservation Commission (COGCC) received your complaint 
regarding odor and noise from an oil and gas location in the vicinity of your residence on 
07/22/2018. Your complaint is recorded in document number 200446047 and can be reviewed 
via the “Complaints” link, on our website (http://cogcc.state.co.us/).  
  
The actions taken to address your complaint are summarized below.  

 On 07/24/2018 a COGCC inspector conducted an inspection of the Sack 21-
4-12HC location, operated by Extraction Oil & Gas Inc. (documented in Field 
Inspection Report [FIR] # 691300413);  

 During the inspection wind speeds were too high to permit a sound survey;  
 The inspector returned to the location on 07/26/2018 and conducted a sound 

audit. The sound audit determined the average noise level was 56.2 decibels, 
which is in compliance with the maximum permissible sound levels 
established in COGCC Rule 802 for the activities occurring at the location; 
and  

 The inspector did not detect any odors on or off of the location. The inspector 
referred your odor complaint to the Colorado Department of Public Health and 
Environment Air Pollution Control Division (CDPHE APCD). I have included 
their contact information below.  
 

Agency: CDPHE APCD 
Phone: 303-692-3100 
Website: https://www.colorado.gov/pacific/cdphe/apcd 
Email: cdphe_og_air_concerns@state.co.us 
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COGCC FIRs are available on the COGCC website by via the “Data” link, then selecting 
“Inspection/ Incident” search link, and entering the above referenced FIR number(s) into the 
“document number” search field. 

 
COGCC staff did not identify any violations of COGCC rules that would lead to the issuance of 
a notice of alleged violation (NOAV) related to your complaint. Accordingly, the COGCC has 
closed your complaint. 
 
If you have questions regarding this complaint, you may contact me.   
 
Sincerely, 

 
 

 
Megan Adamczyk, Complaint Specialist   
Email: dnr_cogcc.complaints@state.co.us 
Phone: 888-235-1101 


